1. I, Arun Kumar Sundariya, am representing West Bengal Paper Trader’s Association, Howrah.
I am having 4 Associations within my Jurisdiction.

1.West Bengal Paper Traders Association, Howrah 

2.Orissa Paper Dealers Association, Cuttack

3.Paper Merchants Welfare Association, Vijaywada

4.Telangana Paper Merchants Association, Secunderabad.

We are pleased to inform you that we have invited our beloved FPTA President Sri Aseem Boradia ji  in our 37th Annual General Meeting held on 4th March 2023. Sri Aseemji had narrated useful  knowledge and real-time insights related  to Paper Trade. Furthermore, he threw light on the trend of Paper trading future In India.

We had also organised a Meeting of Our Executive Council member with Sri Aseemji Boradia held on 4th March, 2023 afternoon and therein we discussed in details the growth and trends in Paper Trade 
On 5th March, I along with our
5 members attended meeting organised  by  Calcutta  Paper Traders Association which was also fruitful. 
B. I want to inform you that I am in regular conversation with President /Secretary  with all the 4 Association and submitting  report as under 
In Orissa Paper Dealers Association .Mr Deepak Modi Secretary ,Mr Ram Avtarji Bhoot President 

Cuttack, there is no activity in Cuttack since last many year. Despite several attempts to meet with the members of Cuttack, but to no avail.
Vijaywada and Secunderabad Association activities are well satisfied. Due to some reason I could not visit Both Association. But very soon I will make Program to visit Both Association.

C .In my view our FPTA  working is very excellent and we are getting regular GST update and other important Circulars timely .We are also circulating the updates among our members . 

D. We are pleased to inform you that our President is a guiding example to us .His participation with members of various Association is motivate us to discharge our duty properly  to the  members 
I appreciate the efforts of our Secretary Mr. Bhaveshji Gala for this prompt response and eagerness to resolve quarries as and when necessity arise. I am proud of his dedication to FPTA
I along with four members will attend 3rd Managing Committee meeting in Bengaluru on 10th and 11th June.2023
In my assessment our FPTA is doing excellent work in the leadership of Sri Aseem Boradia President 

And participation with the Government is also commendable. As I have  requested  in my last report turnover limit should be 10 Crore for GST e Invoice, now Government has announced to 5 Crore with effect from 1st August.2023. Small traders will be badly affected, so I again request you to submit strong memorandum to Finance Minister and request not to further reduce the limits.
I  want to inform you that 2 (Two) New Association are interested to affiliate with FPTA .namely
Odissa Kajaga Byabassayee ,Berhampur (Odissa)

Guwahati Paper Traders Association ,Guwahati

Both Association  has some technical formality to become registered in society 

Act. As soon as it complete they will apply for FPTA member.

Thanking you and assuring my service at all times

Yours Faithfully

Arun Sundariya 

Vice President .Howrah

